Notice of Public Meeting

The Jefferson County Highway Department will hold a Public Information Meeting to discuss
the proposed replacement of the Oxbow Rossie Road (CR 25) Bridge in the Town of Antwerp.
The meeting will be held from 6:00 PM to 8:00 PM on Wednesday, November 29th, 2023 at the
Antwerp Town Hall, located at 45 Main Street, Antwerp, New York.

The project involves replacement of the bridge (BIN 3339450) that carries Oxbow Rossie Road
over Vrooman Creek, and associated approach work. Traffic will be maintained on-site by
constructing the bridge in two stages allowing for one-way alternating traffic.

The project is being progressed by Jefferson County and is currently in the design study phase.
Representatives from the Jefferson County Highway Department, NYSDOT, and Stantec
Consulting Services Inc. will be available at the meeting to answer questions and obtain
comments on the proposed project from individuals, groups, officials, and local agencies.

Questions regarding this meeting may be addressed to Mr, James L. Lawrence, Superintendent,
Jefferson County Highway Department at (315) 786-3600.



